
File No. 20-0140

HOMELESSNESS AND POVERTY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the feasibility of 
utilizing Lot No. 676 at 1146 Glendale Boulevard in Echo Parkas a storage facility.

Recommendations for Council action, pursuant to Motion (O'Farrell - Price):

1. INSTRUCT the City Administrative Officer (CAO), with the assistance of relevant City 
departments, to evaluate the feasibility of utilizing the Los Angeles Department of 
Transportation Lot No. 676 at 1146 Glendale Boulevard in Echo Park for a storage facility 
and report on potential capacity, security needs, and hours of operation.

2. INSTRUCT the CAO and Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA) to identify funds, including 
capital and operational funding, for a storage facility at the site, including, but not limited to 
State Homeless Housing, Prevention, and Assistance Grant.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the CLA has completed a financial analysis of this 
report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

At its regular meeting held on February 5, 2020, the Homelessness and Poverty Committee 
considered Motion (O'Farrell - Price) relative relative to the feasibility of utilizing Lot# 676 at 1146 
Glendale Boulevard in Echo Park as a storage facility and report on its potential capacity, security 
needs, and hours of operation.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to approve the 
recommendations contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now transmitted to 
the Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,
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